MID-VALLEY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY 10 September 1988

The meeting was called to order by the president, Lee Rudisill.

The minutes of the June meeting were read and approved.

The treasurer's report was read, showing a balance of \$577.04.

- Lee Rudisill read various communications, and announced that Gov. Goldschmidt has declared September to be Genealogy Month.
- Joan Perry has donated to our library books and other materials relating to New England. Gladys Parker has given us a list from the Oregon State Library of micro-fiche listings.
- The librarian announced Library Inventory on Tuesday morning, September 13th, and requested volunteers.
- Becky Kiger explained the projected Interest Group meetings to be held at 11:00 a.m. on meeting days.
- Lee Rudisill displayed Society note paper. There was a discussion of mailings to out-of-town members. There was mention of up-dating the brochure to include any fee changes, and the announcement of publications and the sale of archival supplies.
- Charles Dodge reviewd the brochures received over the summer. One in particular looked interesting, from Hunterdon House, and Danell Knight will take orders from members before the October meeting, to meet the minimum requirement of ten books per order.
- Mrs. Crosiar announced that the price for the Polk Co. history was \$55.00.
- Danell Knight announced that she has some new sized boxes on order.
- Becky Kiger reported on the summer activity of the Cemetery committee. The Kigs Valley Cemetery has been done; otherwise the people involved have been busy checking and rechecking. will assist with the publishing.
- Jane Dodge spoke about an open house of an early farm home at the Findlay Wild Life Refuge, Sunday, September 18th, 12-4 p.m.
- Danell Knight showed the micro-fiche reader, donated by our president, and mentioned what materials were available for use.
- John Matuszak reported on LDS computer data.
- Danell Knight announced that the Surname file booklet would soon be ready.
- There was discussion on obtaining a P. O. Box; matter was deferred.
- John Matuszak announced that he would be absent until Thanksgiving; Lee Rudisill will take over the treasurer's job. Annual dues of \$4.00 are payable before January.
- Elizabeth Akins announced her beginning genealogy class through LBCC; Edna Wiese mentioned her writing class.
- The meeting was adjourned. Summer experiences were recounted by members following the adjournment.

Respectfully submitted, marga 48 kg

1